
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                    DECEMBER 05, 2017
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Tuesday, December 05, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Majors, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Reed
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Mary Ellen Donatto, Joyce Haynes, Vel Thompson, Becky Pucheu, Sandra Vidrine, Mildred Thierry, Floyd Thierry, Nathaniel Majors, and Tommy Montgomery.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 06, 2017: 
MOTION:
 CARTER

   SECOND:
VIDRINE
A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Ken Vidrine to approve and accept the NOVEMBER 06, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE
          SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Senic Batiste to approve and accept the NOVEMBER 13, 2017 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.


MOTION:
HAYNES

SECOND:
BATISTE


A motion was made by Vernon Haynes and seconded by Senic Batiste authorizing the Port to invest additional funds into the Lamp account. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
CARTER

   SECOND:
 DICAPO
A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve and accept the NOVEMBER 20, 2017 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:
DOTD GRANT:


The work on the project should begin in January. There will be a separate account opened with Lamp for the grant funds. 

The Project Manager chosen will be housed at the Port office. There will be a meeting on January 13th with that chosen candidate along with Lynn and Alon representatives.
PORT RECEPTION:


Lynn asked all Commissioners present to join her at the Port reception when she begins her welcome to be introduced as well as recognize all the sponsors for this event.
MRT:

 
MOTION:
SOILEAU

SECOND:
VIDRINE

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Ken Vidrine authorizing President Michael Thibodeaux to sign the boundary survey prepared by Morgan Goudeau & Associates dated November 17, 2017. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously. (See Attached Resolution)

MOTION:
SOILEAU

SECOND:
VIDRINE

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Ken Vidrine authorizing President Michael Thibodeaux to sign any resurveyed plats prepared by Morgan Goudeau & Associates to be filed on record to consolidate all of the lots that were formally divided at the Port of Krotz Springs into one 34 acre lot to be leased to MRT. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously. (See Attached Resolution)
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The next meeting date was scheduled for January 08, 2018. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner William Thompson.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
